M.Y. LIGHTNING

Sevychelles 2012

Lightning was in the Seychelles for the winter season of 2012 and our recommended
agent, through another vessel in the fleet, was Alastair Maiden and his family run agency,
Seal Superyachts Seychelles.

Having never been to the Seychelles before, as well as it being a last minute and
unexpected decision whilst en route to Egypt, we required quite a bit of assistance in all
fields from all the usual guest preparations to spare parts and even the last minute urgent
scramble for repairs/parts before and during the guest trips. As you can imagine it being a
remote group of islands, even most things you take for granted were hard to come by.

Throughout this, Alastair and his team were always on the end of the phone and full of
energy. That, combined with his invaluable local knowledge, was very reassuring and
nothing was too much effort.

On a personal side, we were fortunate enough even to be welcomed into his home and
meet his family in true Island fashion, myself and my crew remain in touch and hope to
be returning back there sometime very soon.

It almost goes with out saying that I will certainly be using Seal Superyachts Seychelles
when we do.

Brennen Fairbairns




